
NOTICE OF PUBLIC BID 

 

 The Rutland-Dundee Townships Fire Protection District (“the District”) hereby gives 

notice that it will be accepting bids for the performance of the work specified below.  Bids shall 

be submitted in care of: 

 

 Chief Richard L. Thomas 

 Rutland-Dundee Townships Fire Protection District  Station #51 

 11 E. Higgins Road 

 P.O. Box 203 

 Gilberts, IL 60136  

 

and must be enclosed in a sealed envelope and received at the office of the District at 11 E. Higgins 

Rd. no later than 12:00 noon on August 27, 2024. Any bid received later than 12:00 noon on 

August 27, 2024 regardless of its date of mailing or placement with a delivery service will  not be 

opened or considered.  

 

 Bids will be opened and the contents thereof announced in public at 3:00 p.m. on August 

29, 2024, in the Board Room on the 2nd Floor of Station #51 of the Rutland-Dundee Townships 

Fire Protection District, 11 E. Higgins Road, Gilberts, IL 60136, which said bid opening will be 

open to the public.   

 

 The contract will be awarded to the lowest responsible bidder upon review of the bids by 

the Board of Trustees of the Rutland-Dundee Townships Fire Protection District at its September 

9, 2024, meeting.   

 

Specifications: 

 

 The work required by the District for which bids are sought include providing all labor and 

materials necessary to accomplish the general renovation of the living quarters and adjacent  spaces 

within the Rutland-Dundee Townships, Fire Protection District Fire Station located at 7 Thorobred 

Lane, Sleepy Hollow, IL 60118, including the removal and replacement of floor coverings 

throughout the 1200 sq. ft. space, the installation of one new bathroom, renovation of an existing 

bathroom, and the replacement of existing shower with all associated plumbing fixtures, wall 

finishing and trim work. Specifications for the work to be performed, the space to be renovated, 

the materials to be used and contract terms and general conditions, all of which must be addressed 

in all bid responses, are available for inspection and distribution at the Rutland-Dundee Townships 

Fire Protection District, Station #51, 11 E. Higgins Road, Gilberts, IL 60136 (Telephone: 847/426-

2522).  All interested parties are required to obtain written specifications and make an appointment 

for a mandatory site visit no later than August 19, 2024.  The site visit must be conducted no later 

than August 23, 2024.  Appointments can be made, and specifications obtained by contacting Chief 

Richard Thomas or D/C Chrisopher Reedy at Telephone No. 847/426-2522. All bids must provide 

an available work start date. 

       The District reserves the right to reject all bids. 


